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COUNTYof NAPA

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

PAMELA A. MILLER
1195 Third Street, Suite 310, Napa, CA 94559

Clerk of the Board
Office (707) 253-4386     FAX (707) 253-4176


March 14, 2006
Department of Water Resources
Division of Financial Assistance

Evaluation Committee- CALFED Watershed Program
901 P Street, 2nd Floor

Sacramento, CA 95814
Subject:
Support for Napa County Resource Conservation District’s Water for Fish and Farms grant proposal to CALFED Watershed Program and Intent of the Watershed Information Center & Conservancy Board to partner in project (Project ID 18559sha)
Dear Evaluation Committee:

The Napa County Board of Supervisors supports the Napa County Resource Conservation District’s (RCD) grant proposal to the CALFED Watershed Program, entitled Water for Fish and Farms (WFF). The proposal is well aligned with the mission of the Watershed Information Center and Conservancy (WICC) of Napa County, which is to guide and support community efforts to maintain and improve the health of Napa County’s watershed lands. The WICC Board, which serves as an advisory committee to the County Board of Supervisors, has recommended County support for the proposal and requested County authorization to participate in the proposal’s implementation. 
The proposed WFF program is an integral part of fostering community efforts for watershed-based monitoring and assessment efforts that will ultimately lead to improved watershed management practices and address a resource issue which has been identified as limiting native fish populations in the Napa River watershed. Should funding be awarded, the WICC, which is supported by the County’s Conservation, Development and Planning Department, is prepared to be a collaborating partner in the proposed work effort. The role of the WICC would be to participate in the program’s technical and community advisory committee, to contribute “real-time” stream flow data through enhancement of the WICC WebCenter, and to provide review of hydrologic modeling efforts.
Napa County has continually shown its dedication to matters that address watershed health and is committed to supporting locally led efforts that promote adaptive watershed management. The grant application submitted by the RCD for your consideration is complementary to several on-going watershed efforts already underway and funded by the County.

Water for Fish and Farms will provide an innovative way to capture the experience and knowledge of local, State and Federal resource agencies; local land/water managers; and private industry within an existing community process (i.e., WICC) to address one of the factors that has been identified as limiting fish populations in the Napa River watershed. Napa County supports the Water for Fish and Farms grant proposal, as well as the WICC Board’s participation in the project, and requests your favorable consideration of it.
Sincerely,

Bill Dodd
Chair, 

Napa County Board of Supervisors

ac. WICC Board of Directors

Nancy Watt, County Executive Officer
Hillary Gitelman, Director of Conservation, Development & Planning

Patrick Lowe, Deputy Director, Conservation Division

Bob Zlomke, District Manager, Napa County RCD 



